
 
From: Helen Donnelly >  
Sent: 09 August 2021 18:07 
To: planning <planning@boston.gov.uk> 
Cc: Adam Thomas  
Subject: RE: Planning application B/21/0359 Land at Greenyard UK Frozen Ltd, Riverside Industrial 
Estate, Marsh Lane, Boston PE21 7RY 
 
 

 
Dear Sharon,  
 
My colleague, Adam Thomas, who submitted the application is on leave this week.  
 
I’ve checked with the applicant and the inverter is cooled by an air coolant system. There is no use or 
storage of hazardous materials proposed as part of this application.  
 
I apologise for any confusion.  
 
 
Kind regards 
 
 
Helen Donnelly  | Principal Planner  

  
Corylus Planning & Environmental Ltd | The Old Dairy | Yanworth | Cheltenham | Gloucestershire | 
GL54 3LQ 
www.corylus-ltd.co.uk 
 
 

http://www.corylus-ltd.co.uk/



